

New York Life Insurance Company

May 10, 1942

Dr. F. C. Allen
Director of Physical Education
University of Kansas
Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Phog:

Just a line to tell you how much I appreciate your fine letter of recommendation to the Board of Examining Officers at Fort Leavenworth. It was very graciously received and I am sure that it was of great assistance, as they all knew of you and your great work with the youth of Kansas.

I passed the physical and mental tests with a gratifying score, but have not as yet received a call. However the board of Officers assured me that I would probably get in in the near future. I am becoming very impatient. It seems to me that the Army moves very slowly in this respect.

I think that my brother Ted is going to go to K. U. He was certainly very much impressed by the treatment that he received at the K. U. Relays and the basketball workout. He has applied for one of the residence hall scholarships, and if he receives it I am c rtain that he will matriculate next fall, if the Army doesn't get him first.

Again thanking you for your kindly interest, I am

Gratefully Yours,